
      
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 28 July 2021 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

With reference to my letter dated 27 July 2021 transmitting the final draft of the 

resolutions on “Scope, modalities, format and organization of the high-level meeting on 

universal health coverage”, and announcing that the draft resolution was expected to be 

adopted by the General Assembly on Thursday, 29 July 2021, I have the further honour to 

circulate a letter dated 28 July 2021 from H.E. Ms. Carolyn Rodrigues-Birkett, Permanent 

Representative of the Co-operative Republic of Guyana to the United Nations and  

H.E. Mr. Kimihiro Ishikane, Permanent Representative of Japan, the co-facilitators for the 

intergovernmental process, requesting that the adoption of the draft resolution by the 

General Assembly be moved to Tuesday, 17 August 2021. 

 

Based on this request by the co-facilitators, the adoption of the draft resolution by the 

General Assembly will now be scheduled for Tuesday, 17 August 2021. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
Volkan BOZKIR  

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 

  



 

Permanent Mission of the 

Co-operative Republic of Guyana 

  

 

                                                                                                                    28 July 2021  

Excellency, 

 

We are honoured to write to you in our capacity as co-facilitators leading the 

intergovernmental consultations on the modalities for the high-level meeting on universal 

health coverage.  

 

Following our letter dated 27 July 2021 in which we indicated that the resolution was expected 

to be adopted on 29 July 2021, some delegations have requested a later date to allow more 

time for further consideration.  We have acceded to their request.  

 

The new date that we now suggest to the President of the General Assembly for adoption 

of the draft resolution in the General Assembly is Tuesday, 17 August 2021. We look 

forward to your valuable support of the draft resolution. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.  

 

        

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

President of the General Assembly & 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Observers of the United Nations, New York 

 

Kimihiro ISHIKANE 

Ambassador Extraordinary and 

Plenipotentiary  

Permanent Representative of Japan 

to the United Nations  

Carolyn Rodrigues-Birkett 

Ambassador and Permanent 

Representative of the Co-operative 

Republic of Guyana to the United 

Nations 


